
NEWPTF 

Meeting minutes 

  February 5, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order via ZOOM at 9:12 a.m. by Vice President Heidi Lueck.  The decision not to 

meet in person was made earlier due to a winter storm. The start of the meeting was delayed due to some 

technical issues with the zoom call.  

  

Those attending were Heidi Lueck, Karen Cape, Deb Teegarden, Kate Janssen, Maggie Charnon, Heidi 

Koeberl, Michael Rector, Annie Schneider, Ardis Haag, and Barb Hay. 

 

The November meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Vice President’s report:  The presentation today will be given by Dr. Rachel Ware Carlton from Lakeland 

University. Her topic is “Freeing Yourself from Performance Anxiety”. 

 

Treasurer’s report:  See attached report 

 

Committee reports: 

Festival:  Maggie reported on the upcoming Classical Festival and also cancellation of AllStar for 2021. 

See the notes attached. 

 

TLC:  Barb Hay reported that Carola had been contacted about some of our members who needed some 

“TLC”. Carola is herself dealing with issues concerning her hands. 

 

Scholarship:  Kay Busse said that forms for scholarship applications are on the website. Please contact Kay 

with any questions.  

 

Teacher referral:  Annie Schneider wanted all members to know that they can have their name added to 

the referral list at any time during the year. Please contact Annie by email if you would like to add your 

name to the list of teachers needing students.  

 

Nominating:  Carola Buelow and Heidi Koeberl have agreed to serve on this committee. Kate Janssen 

volunteered to be the third member on the committee.  We will need to elect a new Treasurer and Vice 

President for the upcoming membership year.  

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Annual  audit: Barb Hay announced that Frank Cape has agreed to do the audit. He will communicate with 

Kate Janssen on how to receive the documents needed. 

 

The Gathering:  Maggie reported that the meeting date for the Gathering has been changed to February 

26th, via Zoom. The Gathering received a donation which takes the place of our group’s planned donation.  

 

The remaining items on the agenda were tabled due to lack of time as our speaker had to begin promptly.   

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Cape, Secretary 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


